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DIGEST 

Dismissal of protest as untimely is affirmed on 
reconsideration where initial protest to contractinq aqency 
on which the protester bases the timeliness of its subse- 
quent protest to General Accountinq Office (GAO) raised a 
different issue than that raised in the protest to GAO. 

DECISION 

General Microfilm (GM) requests reconsideration of our 
decision to dismiss its protest concerninq award of a con- 
tract by the National Transportation Safety Board (NTSB) 
under request for proposals No. NTSB-RFP-8602-A for 
clearinqhouse services for accident/incident file informa- 
tion. We affirm our prior dismissal. 

In its protest filed with our Office on October 5, 1987, GM 
alleqed that NTSB improperly decided to award a sole source 
contract for the services to another firm beqinninq on 
October 1, instead of exercising an option under GM's exist- 
ins contract for the services. The principal basis of GM's 
protest was that NTSB had sufficient time to conduct a com- 
petitive procurement instead of makinq a sole-source award. 
Under our Bid Protest Reclulations, 4 C.F.R. !3 21.2(a)(2) 
(1987,),, any protest on this ground had to be filed with our 
Office within 10 workinq days after GM knew of YTSB's 
decision. According to GM, it was first advised by NTSB of 
its decision to award a new contract instead of exercisinq 
GM’s option on Auqust 17. Since GM's protest was not filed 
until October 5, more than 10 working days later, we 
dismissed it as untimely. 

In its reconsideration request, GM arques that its protest 
to our Office was timely because it oriqinally filed a 
timely protest with NTSB by letter dated August 26, and, 
after beinq told on September 28 that NTSB would proceed 
with award of a new contract, then filed its protest with 



our Office less than 10 workinq days later. Our regulations 
provide that a protest to our Office is timely if it is 
filed within 10 working days after adverse action on an 
initial protest timely filed with the contractinq agency. 
4 C.F.R. S 21.2(a)(3). Here, GM’s protest to NTSB in 
qeneral terms protested only NTSB's decision not to exercise 
GM's option; the protest did not raise the principal issue 
GM raised in its subsequent protest to our Office, whether 
NTSB's purported decision not to conduct a new competitive 
procurement was justified. Since the issue raised before 
our Office was not raised in GM's initial protest to NTSB, 
that protest has no bearinq on the timeliness of GM’s later 
protest to our Office. 

In its protest, GM also arqued that althouqh it had been 
providinq the services to NTSB since January 1986, NTSB had 
never issued a formal contract to GM. GM also challenqed 
NTSB's purported position that the microfiche GM was 
required to purchase in order to perform the services 
involved became the property of NTSB. These issues relate 
to contract administration, a matter which we do not review 
under our bid protest function. 4 C.F.R. S 21.3(f)(l). 

Our prior dismissal is affirmed. 
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